## THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS SCHOOL OF EDUCATION LAWRENCE

OFFICE OF THE DEAN

- Wasterleen Side

January 21, 1938

Dr. F. C. Allen, Head Department of Physical Education

My dear Dr. Allen:

Several of the majors in your department have asked for minors which are not provided for in the catalog statement of minors.

One or two young men desire a minor in the Department of Economics. At least one young woman wishes a minor in the Department of Sociology. Under the present set—up the only possibility is a minor in social science, which consists of ten hours of history, five hours of political science, and five hours of optional social science.

If a request were to reach us that provision be made for minors in line with the desires and needs of your students, the curriculum revision committee could make recommendation to the faculty and the matter could be approved at an early date.

Certain other of your students have expressed dissatisfaction with the set-up for a minor in biological science. If in this instance recommendation were to come from you that the provision for physical education majors be modified in this regard, it could also come before the curriculum revision committee and subsequently the faculty.

The next faculty meeting will take place at two o'clock in Room 115 Fraser on Thursday, January 27. If communication from you could reach us by Monday or Tuesday the matter could be finally approved at that faculty meeting.

I shall be glad to hear from you if you wish to make recommendation in the directions indicated.

Sincerely yours,

Raymond A. Schwegler

Dean

MR: DM